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Petitioner: Melanie Rouse, Coroner  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the Clark County Coroner/Medical Examiner to enter into 

Professional Service Agreements between Clark County and Davis Funeral Home 

(Michael L. Soper, President & CEO), and Clark County and The Funeral 

Directors Management Group of Nevada, Inc. dba Moapa Valley Mortuary (Brian 

C. Rebman, President & Funeral Director) to provide professional transport and 

mortuary related services for bodies and/or human remains within the jurisdiction 

of the County. Commission District: All (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 1010.00 Fund Name: General Fund 

Fund Center: 1230520000 Funded PGM/Grant: N/A 

Amount: $144,000.00 

Description: Mortuary Billing Fees 

Additional Comments: Revenues to Clark County are used for the processing and administration of the 

program.  

 

BACKGROUND:   

On September 16, 2016, the Board of County Commissioners ("Board") authorized the Clark County 

Coroner/Medical Examiner ("CCOCME") to enter into Professional Services Agreements with mortuaries willing 

and able to perform transport related services for bodies and/or human remains within the jurisdiction of Clark 

County for the calendar year of 2017. On September 1, 2020, the Board approved the fourth and final one-year 

extension of those Professional Services Agreements, which will expire at the end of this year.  

 

CCOCME desires to enter new Professional Services Agreements with mortuaries willing and able to perform 

transport related services for bodies and/or human remains within the jurisdiction of Clark County for the 

calendar year of 2022. Pursuant to the terms and conditions of these Professional Services Agreements, these 

mortuaries will provide services twenty-four hours per day on a weekly basis according to a rotational schedule 

maintained by CCOCME. The Agreements require the mortuaries to comply with certain operating, facility, and 

records maintenance requirements. Davis Funeral Home and Moapa Valley Mortuary are the only mortuaries 

willing to commit to providing these services.   

 

It is recommended that the Board approve the format of the agreement and authorize the Coroner to enter the 

Professional Services with Davis Funeral Home and Moapa Valley Mortuary, respectively, for a one-year term.   

 


